
Special Adviser Nderitu hosts Liverpool Football Club Legends Lucas Leiva and Martin 
Skrtel at the United Nations, discussing countering Hate Speech and SDGs action 

 

(27 September 2024, New York) The Under-Secretary-General and Special Adviser on the 
Prevention of Genocide, Alice Wairimu Nderitu, hosted former Liverpool football club (LFC) 
stars Lucas Leiva and Martin Skrtel at the United Nations (UN) Headquarters on 27 
September, at the sidelines of United Nations General Assembly and Global Goals Action 
Week. 

The football legends, who were accompanied by LFC’s Director of Impact, Rishi Jain and the 
UK Permanent Mission, visited New York as part of the discussions on the role of sports in 
driving sustainability initiatives. LFC is a member of the United Nations – Eradicate Hate 
Sports Working Group which worked on the GAME PLAN: A Plan of Action to Counter Hate 
Speech through Engagement with Sport, which was launched by the UN Secretary- General 
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“The Red Way demonstrates the club’s commitment to sustainability, demonstrating that is 
not just an option but a responsibility. We are committed to running LFC in a way that 
minimizes environmental impact and maximizes the positive contribution we can make to 
our people, communities and the planet. Through The Red Way we are proud to align with 
the UN’s Sustainable Development Goals, creating a meaningful impact both locally and 
globally,” said Rishi Jain, LFC’s Director of Impact. 

“It was such an honor to be invited to visit the United Nations headquarters to learn more 
about the Sustainable Development Goals and how the club is supporting them,” added 
Lucas Leiva


